Department of Education
P. O. BOX 2120
Richmond, Virginia 23218-2120

ADULT EDUCATION MEMO NO. 077-24


DATE:	August 1, 2024
TO: 		Adult Education Program Administrators
FROM: 	Dr. J. Anthony Williams, Director
		Office of Career, Technical, and Adult Education
SUBJECT:	Announcing Program Year 2024-2025 Innovation Challenge Grant
The purpose of this memo is to announce an Innovation Challenge Grant opportunity for the Program Year (PY) 2024-2025 adult education regional sub-recipients. 
The Virginia Department of Education (VDOE) has up to $2,000,000 to award in Workforce Innovation and Opportunity Act (WIOA), Title II, Adult Education and Family Literacy Act (AEFLA) funds that will be recaptured from unspent funds in PY2023-2024. See the application package for priorities and submission guidelines. 
Eligible applicants are current sub-recipients of community adult education (Sec. 231) and correctional education (Sec. 225) funds. The period of performance will be October 1, 2024 through June 30, 2025. Funds may be requested to support programming in either funding stream. Applicants may submit up to two applications totaling no more than $200,000 combined.
Applications for the Innovation Challenge Grant are due to OAEL@doe.virginia.gov by September 18, 2024 at 4 p.m. Announcements of funding will be made as soon as possible.
If you have further questions, please contact Heidi Silver-Pacuilla, Ph.D., Adult Education Coordinator, by email at OAEL@doe.virginia.gov or by telephone at (804) 774-2377.
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